In memoriam

Since the publication of our last issue, we have seen the passing of three esteemed members of the CEPAR community: Associate Prof. Rudi Kocjančič, PhD, and Prof. Gyorgy Jenei, PhD, former members of the CEPAR Editorial Board, and Prof. Allen Rosenbaum, PhD, a member of the CEPAR Advisory Board.

Prof. Gyorgy Jenei, PhD, served on the CEPAR Editorial Board from 2009 to 2019. He held the title of Emeritus Professor at the Hungarian Academy of Sciences and served as President of NISPACee for one term. Beyond his editorial duties, Prof. Jenei contributed to the journal as a reviewer.

Rudi Kocjančič, PhD, was among the founding members of the CEPAR Editorial Board, offering unwavering support during the journal's formative years. He served on the Editorial Board until 2016. As an esteemed expert in constitutional law, he contributed significantly to the peer review process, particularly in his area of expertise.

Prof. Allan Rosenbaum, PhD, joined the CEPAR Advisory Board in 2017. Previously serving as President of ASPA, he is renowned for his contributions to administrative science. Prof. Rosenbaum played a pivotal role in advancing administrative sciences in Central and Eastern Europe and generously shared his expertise in the development of CEPAR.